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Siuslaw Outreach Services 
has received a grant of 
$30,000 from the Oregon 
Community Foundation. The 
grant will be used for the 
roof and building renovation 
project. This grant now brings 
the total funds committed for 
the project to $123,000. We 
are now working on the con-

struction plans with the hope 
that work can be completed 

before winter. 

A key element of the project is a new roof, long 
overdue. It will replace our leaky flat roof and 
will be pitched. The old, deteriorating siding 
will also be replaced, along with some win-
dows. A new entryway will incorporate memo-
rial bricks which were part of our local fund-
raising effort. (Bricks can still be purchased 
through July only). The overcrowded donations 
room will be greatly expanded so we can store 
much more clothing, household items, shoes, 
sleeping bags, tarps, coats, and similar items 

which we distribute free of charge.  

Kathleen Cornett, OCF Vice-President of 
Grants and Programs, stated: “As the primary 
provider of programs, including 24/7 crisis 
response and energy assistance, Siuslaw Out-
reach Services is a cornerstone for many fami-
lies in western Lane County. OCF is proud to 

support the installation of a new 
roof and renovations to improve 
the safety and comfort of 

Siuslaw’s building.” 

David Wiegan, SOS Executive 
Director, said: “This grant now 
puts our project within reach. 
We are thrilled that our fund-
raising effort which began in 
March last year has been so 
successful, and we owe much of 
this to the level of community 

support we have experienced. Almost 100 local 
businesses, churches, service clubs, and individuals 
have contributed, and this is what foundations 
want to see before they will approve a grant. 

Thank you Florence!” 

The mission of the Oregon Community Foundation 
is to improve life in Oregon and promote effective 
philanthropy. OCF 
works with individuals, 
families, businesses and 
organizations to create 
charitable funds to sup-
port the community 
causes they care about. 
Through these funds 
OCF awards more than 
$60 million annually in 

grants and scholarships.  

Jay Bozievich, executive director 
David Wiegan, and host Tom 
Bassett also spoke. The event 

raised a total of $17, 920. 

The SOS Board of Directors was 

thrilled to have such a successful 
event in its very first year. We 
thank all of the donors and par-
ticipants, and especially Tom and 
Rich, for their generosity. The 
financial support is extremely 
important, of course, but the en-
couragement, recognition, and 
awareness from the community is 
equally valuable. All of the com-
ments received afterward were 

extremely positive. 

   The first SOS Soiree was 
held last September at the 
home of hosts Tom Bassett and 
Rich Bailey from Florence An-
tiques. They came up with the 
fundraising idea and offered 
their beautiful home for the 
event. Over 100 guests were 
chauffeured by limousine from 
a parking area at Woahink 
Lake to the home where they 
were treated to a wide variety 
of gourmet hors d’oeuvres from 
Mon Ami. Entertainment was 
provided by flamenco guitarist 
Norman Mesman, and wines 

from Tartan 
Cellars were 

served. A short program about 
Siuslaw Outreach Services was 
emceed by board president 
Diane Bailiff including com-

ments from a recipient of SOS 
services. County Commissioner 
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Regardless what you may 
hear about the status of the 
national economy, many local 
residents continue to struggle 
to make ends meet.  During 
the past 4 years SOS has 
received an average of 228 
requests for assistance with 
rent or mortgages and more 
than 600 requests for assis-
tance with utilities.  Each one 
has its own circumstances.  
During the past 12 months, 
SOS received 237 requests.  
Due to available funding, 
SOS provided rental assis-
tance to 120 households and 
more than 500 households 

with help toward their utilities. 
Nearly 900 individuals re-
ceived aid toward clothing, 
prescriptions, laundry ser-
vices, showers or transporta-
tion vouchers.  SOS provided 
more than just financial aid to 
these struggling families.  
SOS also provided education 
in areas such as; personal 
financial management, tips on 
saving money on groceries, 
energy conservation, tenant 
rights and responsibilities, 
parenting and employment. 

Housing Assistance Numbers Up 

Last month, friends and co-
workers of Charie Koslov gath-
ered at Kenneth B Gallery in 
Old Town in an intimate setting 
to express their appreciation 
for 15 years of dedicated 
service to individuals and fami-

lies in 
crisis.  
Charie 
started 
as a 
volun-
teer at 
SOS in 

1999 
in a 
variety 
of 
roles.  
In 
2009 
she 

was hired 
as Adminis-
trative As-
sistant.  The 
theme of 
the event 
was spell-
ing mis-
takes and 
grammati-
cal errors.  
Charie was 
a stickler 
for making sure everything that 
came from SOS was true, accu-

rate and correct.  SOS Execu-
tive Director remarked, “In the 
years I have spent in manage-
ment supervising hundreds of 
employees, I can count on one 
hand the number of employees 
who are as trustworthy, de-
pendable and competent as 

Charie Koslov.”  
While at SOS 
Charie volun-
teered on the 
Focus 4 24-hr 
Crisis Line and 
for a while 
served as Vol-
unteer Coordi-
nator.  Charie 
was known for 
her wit, smile, 
singing and 

laughter, but most of all her 
compassion  in and around the 

office.   

We all know Charie will not be 
far from SOS as after a short 
break she plans to return as a 
volunteer with the crisis line 

and fundraising events.   Thank 

you so very much Charie! 

SOS Says Thank You For A Job Done Good, Well Done 

“It was such a privi-
lege to accompany 
staff member, Bob 
Teter to the annual 
Oregon Coalition 
Against Domestic 
Violence this past 

month.  There were 
195 in attendance 

representing over 40 agencies 
around Oregon.  My own in-
volvement with the feminist 
movement began in mid-60s 
and it had been years since I 
had been to such a forum as 

this.  The week was emotional 
and enlightening.  I was moved 
by the enthusiasm of one young 
lady who was just starting in 
the field. Her education, knowl-
edge, her appreciation for the 
importance of the responsibility 
she had accepted went beyond 
feelings of empathy that we 
used to approach our work in 
the early days of the move-
ment.   Since then, continuous 
training such as this conference, 

is a requirement for our advo-
cates and staff, not only to 
guide clients through the com-
plexities of social services and 
legal issues that surround such 
support for those who are vic-
tims and then survivors of do-
mestic and sexual violence, but 
to qualify to do so. Presenters 
at the conference included 
health care professionals , clini-
cal social workers, development 
people, feminist historians, at-
torneys, seasoned profession-
als, site directors, advocates, 

LGLBTIQ advocates, and board 
members. The field has become 
professional, sophisticated, 
educated.  As a board mem-
ber, I am now better informed 
about what amazing people I 
represent. And what our advo-
cates do to meet the emotional 
and legal needs of those whose 
lives are shattered by domestic 
violence and sexual assault. I 
am so thankful for their decision 

and dedication to serve.” 

Diane Bailiff 

SOS BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Diane Bailiff   

David Dumas   

Judy Schwartz   

Lori Gates   David Wiegan  
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  Jane Yecny  Sharon Stiles 

A cake with spelling mistakes and 
grammatical errors was presented to 
Charie in jest because of her reputa-
tion for being so detailed and correct. 

Charie reads the inscription on a 
gift presented to her from her 

SOS family 

Charie and Executive Dir. 
David Wiegan enjoy  

reliving some fond SOS 

memories 

 Don Chapin 

THANK YOU Florence Rotary Club! 

Thank you for the “Rotary Save Your Soles Campaign!” 
Nearly 100 pairs of shoes collected for children and adults. 



Welcome Leah James 

SOS is excited to announce the addition of Leah James to the Siuslaw Outreach Services team when 

Charie Koslov retired.  Leah has been hired as Administrative Assistant, a role with many diverse duties 

such as recording minutes for board meetings, compiling our statistics and reports, correspondence, various 

computer operations, purchasing and payables. Leah has a bachelor’s degree in public relations from 

Weber State College in Ogden, Utah. She served as Office Manager for an engineering firm in Eugene 

for 8 years prior to moving to Florence. We feel very fortunate to have found such a talented individual 

to handle this important position. Please welcome her when you have an opportunity. 

 

   How You Can help 
 We are always looking for volunteers for: Front 

Desk Reception, Office Assistance, Clothing Sorters, 

Fund-raising, Landscape Maintenance, Crisis Line. 

Stop by or call Lori at 541-997-2816, Ext. 15 

 Friends Of SOS: An annual donation of $100 or 
more. 

 SOS Endowment Fund 
  

 Donate Items: Clothing, Sleeping Bags, Tents, Shoes,  
Blankets and Small Household Items 

For more information on how you can help or get involved please contact SOS staff at 541-997-2816 

If you no longer wish to receive this newsletter please give us a call at 541-997-2816 

SIUSLAW OUTREACH SERVICES 

PO BOX 19000 

FLORENCE, OR 97439 

SAVE THE DATE! 

             

             To become a financial supporter of SOS, donations                   

      can be made by check or: 

New Administrative Assistant  

Leah James 
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SIUSLAW OPEN  
August 23rd at Sandpines Golf Links 

4th Annual 

Presented by: 

Siuslaw Outreach Service Mission Statement 

Siuslaw Outreach Services is a non-profit organization dedicated to assist indi-

viduals and families in leading safe, dignified and secure lives by offering a 

range of services from basic needs to self-empowerment. 


